GREENVILLE SPINNERS BICYCLE CLUB

Board of Directors

11/2/09

Minutes of Meeting

In attendance:
Jay Mappus, Bill Dingledine, Duke Spinelli, Sally Nicholson, Scott McCrary, Charles Lyle, Danielle Gori, Steve Baker, Bo Campbell, Randy Hutchison, Ken Drescher, Steve Yetman, Caroline Mills
Meeting called to order 6:10 P.M.

· Welcome to all who made this meeting.

· Discussion was held regarding having a club meeting in November. Duke stated that he should be able to line up a guest speaker Neil Browne journalist. A motion was made by Bo to have Duke contact Neil Browne and see if he can speak at the November meeting.  Motion introduced and passed.
· Christmas party update: Christmas party will be held at George Furr’s house on December 6th. Sally Nicholson will help coordinate. 
· Recruiting status: Board has been asked to actively help recruit for the President, Treasurer, Rides, Safety, Membership and MTN Bike positions. Several people have been identified as possible candidates. Jay will post an email regarding the open positions. It was noted that we should consider and recruit more minorities if possible.
· Donaldson: A new 20 mile route has been identified and marked. This will be used as a new route for the C4 rides. For the winter, only one Port A Potty will be posted at Donaldson. The Kiosk is still being considered but at this time no new information can be shared.
· Scott discussed the update on the Rumble strips. Scott states that Rachael Kafalos with the PCC met with the DOT. Positive communications should be maintained and that the Spinners should continue to use our local PCC rep. 
· A draft template for handling both Law issues or PR issues has been tabled until next meeting.
· Bo and Randy discussed that the local race teams should be more involved as members. Bo will work on a policy regarding this and will share it at the next meeting.
· Sally stated that Jimmy Vissage has helmets now in his warehouse. Volunteers are needed to go to Gateway to help fit 197 helmets. Bo stated that he will send Tim Grainger an email to see if he could help. The Board was also asked to help. Sally will send out an email with a request for help and a schedule after she contacts Gateway. It was also recommended that Jimmy Vissage be contacted about speaking to the Gateway PTA Christmas Program.
· Caroline Mills will help coordinate the Salvation Army Boys and Girls club fitting. Scott will help recruit. Joe Sullivan should be able to help provide space needed. Jay will post a request for help with the phones.
· Sally shared that there are no updates on the Lori case. It was brought to the Boards attention that we still need to get back all of her records regarding the Safety Foundation.
· Sally will email a request for everyone to list the organizations that the Spinners should make donations to. 
· Jay shared with the Board that he made a request that the Spinners sponsorship of the Swamp Rabbit Trail begin when the trail is complete. 
· Discussion was held regarding using Club Express for another year. Concerns are the ease of use. Jay will compile a list of functions needed and will be willing to offer a training class to the Board before we vote. Jay will also send this list of functions to Bo so we can look at other options.

· Discussions were held regarding setting aside some money to send someone to the National Bike Summit in DC next March. One suggestion was to send an email to the Spinners asking if anyone is interested in going. A motion was introduced to make $1500 available to someone or group to go. This person or group would be required to present back to the club in a presentation what was learned at the summit. Scott McCrary will be the coordinator. Motion introduced and passed. 
· Jay reminded everyone that there is a Board Appreciation dinner at Smoke on the Water on November 14th. He reminded everyone to respond with a RSVP.
· Caroline Mills asked if everyone was ok with the Volunteer of the Year application. No one had any objections to the form Caroline developed. A motion was introduced to have the Club sponsor a piece of the Swamp Rabbit Trail in honor of the Volunteer of the Year. Motion introduced and passed. 
· Scott McCrary shared again that Greenville has been awarded the Bronze level as  Bike Friendly Community. The committee that worked on this will stay intact to continue to work towards getting a Silver rating. He also shared that the East North Street bike lane is moving along. Still should go as planned.

· Bo and Randy stated that the first Cyclo-cross race went very well. 90 people participated over the 2 days. They also identified Steve Baker and Duke Spinelli and wanted to ensure they were thanked for helping out. Team broke even. The State CX championships are on November 14th. They are looking for someone who would be willing to come out and grill. They also stated that 120 members of the Spinners are on active Race teams.
· Charles Lyle states that the window stickers should be ready by the Christmas party.

· Danielle Gori stated that we have 653 members of the club now.

· Sally gave an update on the Financials. She will send out the spreadsheet. 
· Steve Yetman/Ken Drescher stated that several rides for this fall went very well. The Cherokee Foothills ride had 175 riders. The Caesar’s Head Slog Fest had 40 even though the weather was not great. The Leaf Tour is November 7th.  The First 50 is scheduled for January 2nd, 2010. Ken stated that he presented a check to Tigerville Elementary School for $150 for the use of their parking lot during rides and would like to do this again.
Meeting adjourned at 7:50
